
 

At Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale Schools we are KIND: 
 

Kind and accepting 
Independent learners 

Never giving up 
Determined to be our personal best 

 
Under God’s guidance, we teach children the importance 

of kindness towards others, tolerance and mutual  
respect.  This empowers children to have the courage to 

achieve their personal best. 
 

Psalm 145:17 
‘The Lord is righteous in all his ways and kind in all his 

works’ 
 

Luke 2:40 
‘And the child grew and became strong; he was filled 

with wisdom…’  
 

We uphold these values through our golden rules: 
• Be ready  

• Be respectful 
• Be safe 
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The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation Newsletter 

Friday 20th December 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It’s Christmas!  Thank you so much to all families and friends who joined us for our Christingle service this af-
ternoon at St Botolph’s Church, the children did a great job and I hope everyone left with a surge in their 
Christmas spirit!  It was also lovely to see so many people at both the Christmas Craft session on Monday and 
the book viewing on Tuesday—we love having parents and carers join us in school to celebrate the children’s 
successes.   

I hope that everyone has a brilliant Christmas break—we look forward to welcoming the children back to school 
on Tuesday 7th January. 

With best wishes for a wonderful Christmas, 

Mr. M. Scott   

Executive Headteacher  

Notes 

Collection Candles 

Children brought 
home collection can-
dles earlier this 
week.  If you’d like 
to, you can fill them 
with change over the 
festive period and 
return to school in 
the new year and we 
will donate the pro-
ceeds to the Chil-
dren’s Society.  This 
charity provides the 
resources needed to 
run a Christingle ser-
vice. 

Collective Worship 
 
Our two final advent worships fo-
cussed on the shepherds and Mary.  
Why not have a go at the attached 
Advent game in the lead up to 
Christmas to remind the whole fami-
ly of its significance? 

Safeguarding 

The Designated Safeguarding Lead for the federation is Matthew 
Scott.  The Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead for Bilsdale is 
Rachel Grundmann and for Carlton is Diane Jeffries.  The Safe-
guarding Lead Governor is John Ford. 

If you have concerns about the safety of a child please speak to 
one of the staff named above. If you have concerns outside of 
school hours, please follow this link to the North Yorkshire Safe-
guarding Children Partnership website. 

Awards 

 

Star of the Week—Scarlett K, Isaac, Penelope, Bea, 
Eliza, Zara 

Kindness Award— Annie, Eve, Rory, Fonzie, Hugo, 
Thomas, Willow 

Handwriting Award—All Reception, Charlie 

 

Awards 

Vision Award— Gene, George, Miles, Tadhg, Alice, 
Jack, Zeff 

Headteacher Hot Chocolate-  Returns in 2025! 

 

Mathematics Awards 

 

Y3/4—1st Hugo, 2nd Lucia, 3rd Sam 

Y5/6— 1st Harry, 2nd Jake, 3rd Sammy 

 

Attendance—our whole school  tar-
get is 96%.   

Bilsdale—97.2% 

Carlton—94.5% 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/worried-about-a-child


News from the Classes 

 

Little Owls and Class 1 

Little Owls have enjoyed lots of sensory time outside with our water tray - complete with festive glit-
ter and snow! We have continued to sing songs and rhymes during carpet time and the children have 
been doing so well. A big thank you to all the parents and grandparents who attended the Christmas 
sing along. The children really enjoyed you coming to join in with them and a big thank you for the 
positive feedback you gave us!  

It has been another fabulous week in Reception! This week we have been super busy completing our 
end of term phonics assessments and the children have all worked incredibly hard. During our shared 
reading sessions, the children have been learning about ‘Top Dogs’. In maths, we have enjoyed lots of 
Christmas fun with the Number Blocks!  

A big well done to everyone for all your hard work and determination this half term.  

We wish you all a very Merry Christmas.  

 

Carlton and Bilsdale KS1 

We’ve made it to the end of a long first term and what a fun and busy one it has been. The transition 
from Reception to Year 1 and from Year 1 to Year 2 is challenging, but all the children have shown de-
termination, perseverance and tried their hardest all term long. This week the hard work has contin-
ued, and children have completed a super piece of writing, putting their phonics knowledge into play 
with ‘brave’ writing, attempting to spell words independently. To end our term, we have been thinking 
about the highlights so far in Class 2. Here are just a few of the children’s thoughts: 

Aoife – I have enjoyed our phonics and learning my joins and in science I loved learning about our sens-
es, especially our taste testing. 

Penelope – I have enjoyed doing my independent writes. 

Rocco – Learning about the 1950s has been great. I think life is better now. 

Dolly – I’ve got better at maths and really enjoy it now! 

Noah – I’ve enjoyed maths and learnt loads of new things. 

Lavinia – Writing about ‘The Building Boy’ was good and I liked turning positives into negatives. 

Alice – I have enjoyed everything! 

 

Carlton and Bilsdale KS2 

What a term! The sunny first days in September seem such a long time ago. We have had a packed and 
busy term and can already see progress in confidence as well as skills and knowledge. The children are 
increasing in independence and, with continued determination next year, we are sure everyone will 
continue to grow and shine. Here are a few of the children's highlights from this term. 

Ada - This term I enjoyed Invasion. My best part was when we went to Jorvik.   

Sam - I like the digestion especially when I saw what food was like when it was in the stomach.   

Arthur - A favourite part of this term was the disclosing tablet because I got to see how good I was at 
brushing my teeth. 

Scarlett - I like PSHE because I liked playing the games. 

Zeff - My highlight was the Dig because I liked it when we looked for artefacts. 

Eva - I liked the times tables and my favourite maths lessons were area. 

Eliza - I found the sound poem fun and it was my first time typing an independent write on the news-
letter. 

Lluna - I have enjoyed maths because I have improved my fractions. 

Fonzie - I like when the Sikh came to school. He answered all our questions. 

Devon - I liked the football tournament and I got to score the first goal for our team. 

 



Diary Dates 

Monday 6th   
January 

Staff training day—school closed to chil-
dren 

All n/a 

Tuesday 7th  
January 

School re-opens for children All n/a 

Friday 31st   
January 

Road safety competition entries back to 
school by today 

All Letter sent 

Friday 14th   
February 

School closes for half term All n/a 



Leaver 

Today we say goodbye to Mrs Cooper who is leaving us after the Christ-
mas break after 6 years—we’re incredibly grateful to her for all of her 
hard work over the years and know she will be missed.  Happily, we will 
still see her from time-to-time on a supply basis.  Miss Jeffries and I suc-
cessfully appointed a replacement for Mrs Cooper earlier this week, fur-
ther information to follow once the usual checks are complete. 

 

Christmas Craft Afternoon 

Thank you to all who made it to our Christmas craft afternoon on Monday, it was lovely to see 
so many friends and family members in school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Lunch 

Thank you to Mrs Myers and Mrs Read who cooked up a fantastic Chrustmas lunch yesterday—
everyone agreed it was delicious! 

 

 

 

PTFA 

A huge thank you to our brilliant PTFA who have or-
ganised several Christmas events over the past couple 
of weeks, including the Christmas party, chocolate 
raffle and choir performance.  We really appreciate 
the efforts of all involved as it not only provides won-
derful opportunities for the children but also raises 
funds to be used in school.  The pantomime tickets, 
children’s gifts and books for classrooms were all paid for this 
month from PTFA funds—thank you! 

 

 

 

Christmas Raffle 

Thank you to everyone who purchased raffle tickets for our 
Christmas raffle, and congratulations to the winners.  We raised 
over £170 for school funds.  Thank you also to everyone who do-
nated prizes, especially Lordstones, Fletcher’s Farm and Redcar 
Bears Speedway for the vouchers. 

 



Christmas Dinner 

A big thank you to Mrs Myers and Mrs Read for the fantastic Christmas lunch yesterday—it was 
delicious! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EYFS 

Everyone in Class 1 had a brilliant time on Thursday with their Santa read along. 



Amazon Wish Lists 

Thank you to everyone for their generous donations so far, they’ve really made a difference to 
our class libraries.  

Class 1 wish list—https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/38P02L2MODMMF?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 2 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3J2NFXCAPY3X0?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 3 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1D1LRFQKJAL0V?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 4 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/27YYASPC0H143?ref_=wl_share 

 

Bilsdale wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/LP095CM3BW3V?ref_=wl_share  

 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/38P02L2MODMMF?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3J2NFXCAPY3X0?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1D1LRFQKJAL0V?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/27YYASPC0H143?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/LP095CM3BW3V?ref_=wl_share


IMPORTANT HOLIDAY INFORMATION  

 

The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation is now closed for the Christmas 
break. We hope you have a wonderful holiday! Staff may check their emails peri-
odically but please do not expect a response before Monday 6th January.  

 

If you are concerned about the safety of a child during this time please use the 
following contacts:  

• North Yorkshire Safeguarding Children Partnership telephone - 0300 131 2 131  

• More information about making a referral - https://
www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/aboutus/worried-about-a-child/  

• If you have serious, immediate concerns about a child call the Police on 999.  

 

If you’re a child who needs help, here are the details for Childline:  

• Phone - 0800 1111  

• Website - https://www.childline.org.uk/  

 

If you’re struggling with food, here are some links:  

• Hambleton Food Share - https://dev1.hambletonfoodshare.org.uk/  

• Middlesbrough Food Bank - https://middlesbrough.foodbank.org.uk/  

 

Worried about your child’s time online? Here is some advice from the NSPCC - 
https:// www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/  

 

Struggling with domestic abuse? Here is some information on how to get help - 
https:// www.gov.uk/guidance/domestic-abuse-how-to-get-help  

 

Need help with your mental health?  Advice can be found here — https://
www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/mental-health-services/ 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/aboutus/worried-about-a-child/
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/aboutus/worried-about-a-child/
https://www.childline.org.uk/
https://dev1.hambletonfoodshare.org.uk/
https://middlesbrough.foodbank.org.uk/





